
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

  
  

 

 
  

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 

Contacts: 

Audrain County 
Kevin Lowrance 
(573) 581-1332 
cell (573) 473-7558 

Callaway County 
Sharon Lynch 
(573) 642-6881 

Camden County 
Bryant Burton 
(573) 346-5479 
After hours (573) 346-7513 

Cole County 
Jane Hubbs 
(573) 636-2181 

Columbia/Boone County 
Stephanie Browning 
(573) 874-7345 

Cooper County 
Melanie Hein 
(660) 882-2626 

Howard County 
Sheila Wallace 
(660) 248-3100 
pager (888)-212-9985 

Miller County 
Audrey Crewell 
Paula Elkin 
(573) 369-2359 

Morgan County 
Lorraine Kerksiek 
(573) 378-5438 ext.15 
cell (573) 378-1033 

Moniteau County 
Jerene Huff 
(573) 796-3412 
cell (573) 230-5328 

Montgomery County 
Geneva Allison 
(573) 564-2495 
cell (314) 409-9681 

Gasconade-Osage County 
Ruth Bock 
(573) 486-3129 
cell (573) 291-7581 

Region F Public Health Press Release 


December 12, 2007 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Regional Health Departments Food Safety Recommendations 

Recent power outages within the area have caused many citizens to question the safety of 
their food. The Region F Health Departments recommend the following state guidelines 
to be used to determine if household food is safe. 

- Measure the Temperature: Keep an appliance thermometer in the refrigerator and 
freezer at all times to see if food is being stored at safe temperatures (34 to 45°F for 
the refrigerator, 0°F or below for the freezer.) The safety of foods in the refrigerator 
and freezer is determined by how cold they are kept. A majority of foodborne 
illnesses are caused by bacteria that multiply rapidly at temperatures above 45°F. 

- Keep the Freezer Door Closed: A full freezer should keep food safe approximately 
for two days; a half-full freezer will keep food safe for about a day. Add bags of ice 
or dry ice to the freezer if it appears the power will be off for an extended period of 
time. You can safely refreeze thawed foods that still contain ice crystals or feel cold 
to the touch. 

- Refrigerated Items: These foods should be safe as long as the power is out for less 
than four-six hours. Discard any perishable food that has been above 45°F for two 
hours or more and any food that has an unusual odor, color or texture. When in 
doubt, throw it out. Additionally, when possible, leave the refrigerator door closed. If 
it appears the power will be off for more than six hours, transfer refrigerated 
perishable food to an insulated cooler filled with ice or frozen gel packs. Keep a 
thermometer in the cooler to be sure the food stays at 45°F or below.  

- Never Taste Food to Determine Its Safety- Some foods may look and smell fine, 
but if they’ve been at room temperature longer than two hours, bacteria that can 
cause foodborne illnesses can begin to multiply very rapidly. Some types will 
produce toxins, which are not destroyed by cooking and can possibly cause illnesses.   

Besides following these guidelines, it is always important to use proper cooking 
temperatures when preparing any food items.  Ground meats must be cooked to at least 
155°F for 15 seconds, poultry products must be cooked to 165°F for 15 seconds, and 
products such as fish, pork, and beef steaks must be cooked to at least 145°F for 15 
seconds. 

For more information or for further questions please contact individual area Health 
Departments. 
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